

ĺ

9<sup>th</sup> May 2022

Cllr Dr Mark McClelland Cabinet Office County Hall Bythesea Road Trowbridge BA14 8JN

By email: Mark.McClelland@wiltshire.gov.uk

Dear Mark,

Thank you for your letter dated 28 April 2022 which was discussed by members at Full Council on the 3 May 2022.

The members resolved to support the approach outlined in your letter and given the results of the "Future of Transport" consultation, we agree that the proposed way forward is a sensible basis on which to proceed. As a council we are extremely keen to see mitigation for areas likely to experience increases in traffic volumes embedded in any proposal from the start. Members would like to stress that the consultation questions, and the views expressed by residents, relate to town wide issues and are not centred solely on the area around the bridge. We would like to see initial thoughts that provide a strategy for the whole town and its wider connections, including measures that ultimately reduce traffic volume as well as address pedestrian safety and air quality concerns.

We look forward to sharing these potential solutions as they progress with the residents of Bradford on Avon through further consultation.

Yours sincerely

Cllr Katie Vigar

Town Mayor, on behalf all Town Councillors

Tel: 01225 864240

Cllr Alex Kay

Cllr Alison Potter

Cllr David Garwood

Cllr Emma Franklin

Cllr Jack Vittles

Cllr Jennifer Parker

Cllr Kate Bessant

Cllr Katie Vigar

Cllr Sam Blackwell

Cllr Sarah Gibson

Cllr Simon McNeill-Ritchie Cllr Tim Trimble